STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF TURKEY: 27 JANUARY 2015

Mr President,

Zimbabwe welcomes and extends its appreciation to the Turkish delegation for their comprehensive report on the developments in the field of human rights since the country’s first cycle review.

We note that Turkey has undertaken a comprehensive reform process including amending its Constitution to uphold, inter alia, the rights of women, children, the disabled and the elderly.   Furthermore, the country established the Human Rights Institution of Turkey and  enhanced its human rights awareness and training programmes for mainly public service officials such as judges, prosecutors, police and prison staff.

In order to guarantee the right to education, Turkey has put in place measures such as extending the compulsory education period to twelve years and launching the “Raising Girls’ Schooling Rates” project.  The two initiatives have had the effect of raising the schooling rate at all levels in general and boosting girl enrolments in particular, respectively.

Regarding its international obligations, Turkey has cooperated well with UN Human Rights mechanisms as evidenced by the visits to the country of the Special Rapporteurs on the independence of judges and lawyers in 2011 and on extrajudicial, summary or arbitrary executions in 2012, respectively.

Zimbabwe recommends that Turkey accelerates the ratification processes for the Optional Protocol to the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and the Optional Protocol to the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child on a Communications Procedure, which it signed in 2009 and 2012, respectively.

I thank you Mr President.

